
Territorial Daughters of Colorado, Denver Chapter 

Minutes of meeting dated March 30, 2022 

Members present:  Carla Hofscheider-Vice President, Kathie Bartee-Treasurer, Pam Collins-Secretary, 

Sandra Phillips-Website, Connie Freeman-Scholarship. 

Call to order by Carla at 11:30 am.  Pledge of Allegiance and Inspiration. 

Members reviewed minutes of 1/26/2022 meeting.  Correction:  Sandra Phillips does Website, not 

Scholarship.  Connie Freeman does Scholarship, not Website. 

Review of TDC questionnaires and comments.  Discussion followed. 

Carla reported: 

 State president, Judith, thought TDC and it’s chapters should contact Colorado Preservation 

Society to possibly collaborate on future projects. It was agreed by consensus that would be a 

good thing to follow up on. 

 Judith asked for thoughts [from state board and chapter boards] to combine the annual state 

meeting with Southern Chapter’s event, in Pueblo, on May 20 & 21, 2022.   It was agreed by 

consensus that it made sense, and to approve. 

 Every chapter will have a part in preparations for the meeting.  Sandra & Connie volunteered to 

be the Denver Chapter liaisons for our preparation assignment. 

 Mary Scott, Denver Chapter president resigned, due to increased work commitments.  

Discussion followed on bylaws to fill the position.  Also that Denver Chapter had missed last 

election cycle due to Covid.  Discussion followed, and by consensus the following officers were 

elected for 2 year terms:  Pam Collins, president, Carla Hofscheider, vice president, Connie 

Freeman, secretary, Kathie Bartee, treasurer.  Connie will remain as scholarship chair, and 

Sandra will remain as webmaster. 

Discussions were held regarding members wanting more programs rather than just meetings.  Also 

meetings during warm months, possibly moving locations around and/or days of week .  Members also 

suggested combined in-person & zoom meetings. 

Upcoming ideas were tentatively agreed upon; 

July 27th at 4 mile house – or- August 1st at Veterans park, to assist ringing the liberty bell with DAR. 

17 mile house  or 20 mile house visit; sharing of family history of a board member.  Future dates and 

places to be firmed up at next board meeting. 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:28 pm. 


